
Mission Partner prayer and update 13 July 2025 
From OTS/Help the Helpless 
 
Rahila Julius writes: 
 
Greetings from a hot Lahore in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 
  
It's nice to know that the building project at St Andrew’s is finished. 
  
Our daughter, Homilia, started working alongside studying and has been doing so since February. She 
is also hoping to do further courses in the holidays. Hanan, our son, got accepted to one university 
but is still waiting to hear from further universities, before deciding where to go. Keep him and 
Homilia in your prayers for God's guidance, protection and direction. 
  
Qaiser and I spent a week with Homilia in Istanbul over Easter and during this visit, an earthquake 
occurred and it was a very difficult and traumatic experience for me. Leaving her there was a test of 
my faith; God is so good in helping me grow in my faith and prayer time. 
  
Tomorrow is the sewing graduation of HELP Sewing Centre in Shahdara, where nineteen ladies will 
be graduating. There's another graduation due soon, please keep both events in your prayers, as well 
all the arrangements involved for this. 
  
Please keep me, the HELP Team and all the students in your prayers, as our weather conditions are 
very hot and harsh. Keep us all in your prayers for wisdom and strength and also provisions for our 
HELP Project. 
  
May God bless you abundantly with His immeasurable riches and grace and keep you in His loving 
care always. 
  
Every blessing in Christ, 
Rahila  
  
 


